University Resources Council Minutes

Meeting Number 8








February 3, 2009


Meeting called to order at 1:00 PM by Chair Pat Kearney with the following voting and nonvoting members of the URC present or excused: Pat Kearney, Douglas Harris, Ted Kadowaki, Marianne Hata, Rosario Yeung-Lindquist, Patricia Meylor, Ali Chu, Lou Caron, Teri Bostic, Henry Wu, Michael Chung, Cara Richards, Jessica Zacher, Jalal Torabzadeh, Ray Wang, Margaret Costa, Bill Moore, Tim Caron, Ann Johnson, William Kelemen, Laura Henriques, Paul Buonora, Eileen Wakiji, Mary Anwar, David Dowell, and Christopher Chavez.  
1.  The agenda was approved.
2.  Minutes of meeting #7 Dec 2, 2008 were approved.
3.  Announcements

a. Budget update—Still no budget yet. The current budget deal being worked will cover an 18 month period. 

b. Summer school. Dave Dowell announced that summer school funding will be up slightly for Summer 2009. 

4.  New Business:
a. New Bachelor of Arts in Liberal Arts: Julie Van Camp, Interim Program Director and Mark Wiley, CLA Associate Dean. This bachelor’s degree has been in development for 3 years. The program will be self-supporting through UCES and will generate funds (15%) to go back to CLA. The program is targeted for adult learners who have accumulated a lot of credits but have not completed a degree. Another target group for this degree program is returning veterans seeking a way to complete their education. The chairs of all departments involved have been consulted. The program uses existing courses. The courses will not be open to regular students, only to those students admitted into the special program. 
The proposal was motioned, seconded, and approved. 
b. Report from Task Force 1: Faculty Hiring with Tim Caron. Task force has collected and interpreted data tracking tenure-track density (both head-count and FTEF) across the past 20 years. The data show that tenure track density increases during bad economic times (as part-timers classes are cut), but that there is still an overall trend towards lower tenure-track density at CSULB and the CSU system generally. Despite efforts to hire more tenure-track faculty, new hires do little more than keep pace with retirements and other losses. The council discussed possible recommendations considering the reality of the budget situation. The taskforce plans to come back with some specific recommendations.
5.  Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:45. 
Respectfully submitted,

Ann Johnson
ajohnso7@csulb.edu

(These minutes have not been approved.)
